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2. NSW Retired Teachers Association Submission on Proposed Changes to Medicare

The NSW Retired Teachers Association represents over 5000 retired teachers. It has a strong interest in social policies and strongly supports social justice.

The NSW Retired Teachers Association advocates that bulk billing should be available for all Australians based on need rather than on wealth. It is an efficient form of health care delivery. It also supports the extension of federal funding to include dental health care in Medicare.

3. The following points support our submission:

4. The proposal that there be incentives for “free” care from general practitioners for health care holders and those beneath an income threshold would result in a second class health care system for Australians in this category. Eventually, the consultation times would be shorter and more hurried and they would wait for longer periods to see the doctor as they are squeezed in between fee-paying patients. The NSW Retired Teachers Association objects to the use of the word “free” in association with the health care system. The majority of the population pays taxes, including the Medicare levy. Older people, who do not now pay taxes, have done so in their working life and for those who are too poor, the non-payment of taxes is probably temporary. If our society cannot afford to help people who are in need, the lack of compassion towards our fellow human beings indicates there is something very wrong.

5. The proposal that co-payment be at the point of service co-incidental with direct rebate reimbursement would be more convenient for the patient and the doctor. The big drawback is that there is no restriction on the amount of co-payment charged by the doctor. It would increase. At present most co-payments start at $10. Many doctors charge more. These charges make the cost of a visit to the doctor too expensive for many, especially if they are chronically ill or have a large number of children. With still larger co-payments, many more would find the costs too high. As a result there would be greater use of outpatient and emergency departments in public hospitals. Public hospitals, which are already greatly stressed and grossly under-resourced would be unable to cope with the additional load. There could be a complete breakdown in the health care system. An adequate service would be available only to the wealthy.

6. A private health insurance for out-of-hospital out-of-pocket medical expenses is opposed. It cannot be used until costs exceed $1 000; it is another cost to the consumer and it is unlikely to remain at a $50 premium. Sick people require a safety net which does not impose high costs on them. 

4.  The extension of federal funding to dental health care would make dental care more   affordable to a larger section of the population. This would be a considerable improvement to the health care system. Under present arrangements many people go without dental care and suffer ill health. There is evidence that bad teeth cause long term health problems. The inclusion of dental care in Medicare would increase the over-all cost of the health care system. The benefits would be less call on the services of hospitals and doctors, less worktime lost and a happier healthier population.      
Thank you for the opportunity to express the views of the NSW Retired Teachers Association.

May Steilberg

Honorary Secretary.

